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October 9, 2014

The Honorable Neil Kornze
Director

Bureau of Land Management
Department of the Interior
1849 C Street NW
Washington, DC 20240

Dear Director Kornze:

As stewards of America’s public lands, it is our shared responsibility to ensure that the
development of oil and gas resources from these lands is done in a safe and environmentally
responsible manner that also provides a fair return to the American taxpayer. A recent report
from the Department of the Interior’s Office of the Inspector General (OIG) highlighted two

illegal activities that threaten each of those goals: trespass and drilling without approval
(DWOA).

With the industry’s expansion of horizontal drilling techniques, the increasing levels of
oil production on federal lands, and the checkerboard nature of land ownership in the West, there
are many new opportunities for DWOA and trespass, which occur when companies produce
Federal minerals without proper authorization, either intentionally or unintentionally. Both
DWOA and trespass result in lost revenue for the taxpayers and potentially incomplete
environmental reviews, making it important for BLM to have robust methods to ensure that
DWOA and trespass do not take place. Unfortunately, the OIG found that is not the case.

The potential economic and environmental costs of DWOA and trespass can be
substantial. The OIG report includes estimates of $530,000 in lost royalties in North Dakota
alone and $4 million in damages to a wetland in Oklahoma. As you know, the BLM’s ability to
detect trespass or DWOA is limited, as means for discovery are unreliable and entrust reporting
to the drilling entity. Additionally, there are few punitive measures that BLM can pursue for
reported trespass or DWOA due to undefined authority and fines that are incommensurate with
current well development expenses. Without strong enforcement regulations, there is little
deterrent for future instances of trespass or DWOA.
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While the OIG report highlights individual BLM field offices that have taken effective
and commendable steps in the right direction, a consistent national policy with a robust
enforcement mechanism should be strongly considered by BLM as a way to protect taxpayers
and environmental resources across the nation.

Understandably, your ability to properly guard against trespass and DWOA, while
attempting to meet your other obligations related to the federal oil and gas program, such as
inspecting all high-risk wells, is dependent on Congress providing adequate funding levels.
Unfortunately, the BLM oil and gas program has been chronically underfunded, and the
shortsightedness of the Majority in the House has caused them to reject commonsense revenue-

raising proposals from your agency such as requiring industry, not taxpayers, to bear the cost of
inspecting onshore oil and gas operations.

While we will continue to support your attempts to properly fund a modern and robust oil
and gas oversight program, updating the onshore oil and gas management program to include
well-defined policies and procedures to deal with trespass and DWOA is essential for
maintaining the integrity of and full return on resources from Federal lands. We urge you to take
the recommendations of the OIG seriously and enact strong and consistent policies that can help
detect and deter trespass and DWOA. We also respectfully ask that you provide us with a copy
of the written response to the report that you present to the OIG, as well as the status of any
actions that have or will take place to address the OIG’s recommendations.

Sincerely,
eter A¥DeFazio Rush Holt
Ranking Member Ranking Member
House Natural Resources Committee Subcommittee on Energy and

Mineral Resources
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Alan Lowenthal Jared Hpffan
Member of Congress Mer of Congress




